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SOS a Finalist for GSK Annual IMPACT Award

Each year the Community Partnerships, a corporate foundation of GlaxoSmithKline (GSK), one of the largest international pharmaceutical firms, recognizes small (budgets under $2 million) nonprofit health care organizations that make a significant contribution to their community in the greater Philadelphia area.  Nominations are accepted from individuals that the organization has served or by other agencies or groups.  The nomination must outline how the organization specifically impacts those it serves.  The award is a $40,000 unrestricted grant that the winners can use as they wish.

Over the years many well-regarded community health providers in the five-county area have won the award, which originated with one of GSK’s Philadelphia-based predecessors.  The award is competitive and reviewers evaluate dozens of nominations from Bucks, Chester, Delaware, Montgomery, and Philadelphia counties.  SOS was nominated in July 2003.  It learned that it was one of 13 finalists several weeks later, which is itself an honor for an organization that is among the smallest of nonprofits in the region.  In September SOS was informed that it was not selected.  However, SOS’s efforts were recognized with a special $1000 grant.  Thank you GSK Community Partnerships!

SOS Undertakes Intensive Self-study

SOS, Inc. was formed 20 years as a source of mutual self-help support to those who have suffered a suicide loss.  SOS remains a volunteer organization made up of individuals in recovery from a suicide loss trying to help others do the same and to promote a greater understanding of the aftermath and impact of suicide in the general community. 

The SOS Board of Directors has recently focused on a number of questions.  Is SOS doing the best job it can?  How can SOS help expand services for suicide survivors?  How can SOS attract the financial and volunteer resources necessary to serve more survivors and meet special needs?  How can more survivors get involved with SOS?  What should the SOS mission be in the years ahead?  What should be its organizational strategy and long range plan?

In October 2003, the SOS Board decided to do a self-assessment.  Board Member Ellen Feinstein enlisted the help of John Thinnis, PhD, an Organization Effectiveness specialist at St. Joseph's University.  Dr. Thinnis interviewed each Board member to get a sense of the state of SOS and its vision and goals for the future.  In December, the SOS Board received his report.  In January 2004, Dr. Thinnis will facilitate an all-day session with the SOS Board to work on the issues identified.  The goal is get answers to chart the future course of SOS.  More to come.

Meet the Lancaster SOS Group Leaders

“My name is Kevin L Eberle and it wasn't until my best friend Connie committed suicide on October 31, 1985 that I was even aware of what suicide was.  In trying to deal with her death I found out that there was no where to go to talk about the suicide.  2 1/2 years later I realized that people can't go through this alone and started The Lancaster Chapter- Survivors of Suicide.  Helping others through this tragic and life changing experience was a way for me to direct my pain and learn to heal along with fellow survivors.  We meet the first and third Thursday of ever month at St Peters Lutheran Church Delp Road & Lititz Pike, Lancaster PA, 7:30pm to 9pm 717-394-3541.”

“My name is Jessica Eckman my knowledge of suicide was very little at the time of my younger brother’s suicide on May 15 1994, he was one month shy of his 25th birthday.  Attending the support group helped me work through dealing with the loss of my brother. If you would like to contact the group please feel free to email me @ Jessica_eckman@yahoo.com or my phone of 717- 295- 45147.”

News from the Barnegat NJ SOS Group/Ettye Hurley, RN, CGC

“On September 24, 2003, the SOS group at Saint Mary's Church, Barnegat, South Jersey, welcomed as guest speaker, Officer Christopher Fritz of the Stafford Township Police Department.  His presentation was a perfect balance of personal and professional.  He shared his personal grief response to the death by suicide of a coworker and friend he had since his youth.  

“Officer Fritz discussed the rational of police policies and regulations.  An interesting part of his presentation was how the police department debriefs its members who suffer from Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD).  Officer Fritz took questions following his talk.  We were very grateful for this opportunity to make one more triumph of order over chaos.”

Ettye facilitates the Barnegat SOS group.

A Note from Ellen Feinstein
“I just heard something on Comcast Channel 8 that Judy Collins came out with a book about her 33 year old brother's suicide.  No other info, but may be a good read for those seeking that kind of insight from a famous person.”

Ellen is the facilitator of the Center City Philadelphia SOS Group and a member of the SOS, Inc. Board of Directors.  Ellen has reached out to the suicide loss support groups in southern New Jersey and helped expand the informal network of groups in the tri-state area.

A Note from Rosemarie Manes

“I watched Primetime on ABC last night.  It was dealing with suicide and the Golden Gate Bridge.  I E-mailed ABC news.com and suggested they do a show on the loved ones who are left behind after a suicide.   I mentioned that I realize whenever anyone hears about suicide that becomes the focal point.  I understand why that is so.  But what is forgotten is how the suicide impacts on the loved ones that are left behind.  Quite often there are tremendous feelings of guilt (unfounded) along with feeling isolated or abandoned by those that mean the most to them.  They haven't responded yet.  If they do anytime soon I'll let you know.”

Rosemarie Manes is a board member of Survivors of Suicide, Inc.  She has recently written a memoir called The Deafening Silence that deals with her father's suicide.  The Deafening Silence is presently in the running for a book award.  Rosemarie is a licensed marriage and family therapist who is in private practice in NE Philadelphia and also does life/executive coaching.  Here is a synopsis of The Deafening Silence.

Eleven-year old Rosemary lives in south Philadelphia.  She plays hopscotch, jacks and ball, and visits her father's produce store, called Mike's.  Rosemary loves to watch him tease women, argue with men and give produce to nuns.

His store bustles with the force of his personality-except when the gangster looking men arrive. They register as unimportant until Rosemary's father plunges a knife into his chest.  

He dies leaving Rosemary's mother with twelve children, youngest age three.  As word spreads of his suicide the neighborhood, even Blind Man Joe betrays Rosemary saying they can no longer be friends.

The family moves to an Irish Catholic neighborhood where the name, Pasquarello, becomes another obstacle to overcome.  Against this background is rage at her father; also mother demanding The Deafening Silence surrounding his suicide.  Rosemary navigates realities such as going to bed hungry, a teenager forced out to work.

As the young woman's heart emerges and with the encouragement of her fiancé she challenges The Deafening Silence.  On Rosemary's wedding day her mother reveals family secrets.

The Deafening Silence can be purchased at 1st Books (1-888-280-7715) or visit www.1stbooks.com.  You can also order it at your local bookstore.  

Delaware County Workshop on Suicide Prevention & Awareness
The Delaware County Suicide Prevention Awareness Task Force hosted a full morning workshop on December 2, 2003 at the Drexelbrook Conference Center in Drexel Hill, PA.  It featured presentations by Frederic Hellman, MD, Chief Medical Examiner, on "Suicide in Delaware County" and John F. Bauer, Director of Human Services, Delaware County, on "A Look At Community Resources," which outlined county-supported behavioral health services in the area available to those troubled by suicidal ideation.

Over 60 representatives of service provider organizations attended the workshop, including SOS, Inc.  David A. McKeighan, Executive Director, Delaware County Medical Society, led a discussion of opportunities for groups and organizations to partner in countywide suicide prevention efforts.  SOS plans to participate in a follow-up workshop on suicide loss.

Montco Suicide Prevention Awareness Walk a Success

The First Annual Montgomery County Suicide Prevention Awareness Walk/Run/Wheel was held on Saturday, October 25, 2003, in the Montgomery County Farm Park in East Norriton and it was a great success.  The event was co-sponsored by the Montgomery County Health Department (MCHD) and Montgomery County Emergency Service, Inc. (MCES), which operates the Suicide/Crisis Hot Line in the county.  

The Walk was held to measure community support for suicide prevention efforts in general, to promote the work of the Montgomery County Suicide Prevention Task Force, which meets under the auspices of the Health Department, and to raise funds to defray the cost of other Task Force projects (e.g., suicide and depression screening training for primary care providers).  All three ends were accomplished.

The Walk’s theme was "Unmasking the Myths of Suicide."  This theme was selected because misconceptions about suicide are widespread and can be lethal.  Myths often are barriers to seeking help and being helped.  Signs were positioned around the walkers’ course stating a popular misconception and the corresponding correct conception for each.  Each registrant in the Walk received a T-shirt with the "Unmasking the Myths of Suicide" message.

The turnout was great including staff from community mental health agencies, the criminal justice system, and organizations that are involved with suicidal individuals.  There was a large cast of volunteers, including many students.  Special thanks go to NAMI Pennsylvania Montgomery County (National Alliance for the Mentally Ill) in Glenside, PA, which contributed $1000 to the Walk from a special fund established in memory of a young suicide victim.

The weather was brisk but the rain held off until Sunday.  The foliage was still in place and first time visitors to the Farm Park loved it. (The Montgomery County Farm Park is located at North Wales Road and Germantown Pike.  It was formerly part of Norristown State Hospital.)

Several organizations involved with mental health or suicide prevention had displays in one of the pavilions.  Exhibitors included Central MH/MR, NAMI, Survivors of Suicide, the Center for Grief and Bereavement, the Feeling Blue Suicide Prevention Committee, the Community Support Program, and others as well as MCES and the Health Department.  Most participants left with a lot of information about suicide or services.

A tabletop display board was pressed into service as a "memorial wall" where people posted remembrances about a lost loved one.  The two memorial quilts with pictures of suicide victims from all over the Delaware Valley were on display.  Many participants remarked that the quilts really drove home what suicide prevention is all about.  Many individuals and families from the five-county area who experienced suicide loss participated in the event.

For more information about helping with next year’s Walk or joining the Montgomery County Suicide Prevention Task Force contact Tricia Greer at tgreer@mail.montcopa.org or at 610-278-5117, Ext. 188.  Kudos to the MCHD and MCES for launching this event.

Support Groups and Meeting Locations as of 12/31/03
Upper Bucks County, PA: 
Survivors of Suicide 
328 Park Avenue, Quakertown, Pa 18951 
Anne Landis/Craig Landis (215) 536-5143 
Meetings Monthly: 2 
Lower Bucks County, PA 
Survivors of Suicide, Inc. 
Frankford Hospital/Bucks Co. Campus, 380 N. Oxford Valley Road, Langhorne, PA 
Pat Lufkin (215) 545-2242 
4th Tuesday 7:30Pm 
Central Bucks County, PA: 
Survivors of Suicide, Inc. 
St. Paul’s United Methodist Church, 2131 Palomino Drive, Warrington, PA 18976 (Doylestown) 
Nancy Heacock (215)-545-2242 
2nd Tuesday 7:30 PM 9:00 PM 
Chester County, PA: 
Survivors of Suicide 
Group is temporarily not meeting while seeking a new site. 
Call (215) 545-2242 for more information 
Delaware County, PA: 
Survivors of Suicide, Inc. 
Crozer Chester Medical Center, 15th Street & Upland Avenue, Upland, PA 
Maryellen Carpenter (215) 545-2242 
3rd Tuesday 7:30PM 
Philadelphia County, PA (Center City): 
Survivors of Suicide, Inc. 
Graduate Hospital, 18th & Lombard Streets, Philadelphia, PA 
Ellen Feinstein (215) 545-2242 
1st Tuesday 7:30PM 
Lancaster County:

Survivors of Suicide 
St. Peters Lutheran Church (717-394-3541 for directions) 
Lititz Pike and Delp Road, Lancaster, PA 17601 
First and third Thursday of every month 7:30 - 9:00 pm 
Facilitators: Kevin Eberle & Jessica Eckman
Montgomery County, PA (Main Line-Lower Montco/City Line/Upper Delco): 
Survivors of Suicide, Inc.  
Bryn Mawr Hospital, Bryn Mawr Avenue & County Line Road, Bryn Mawr, PA 
Clothier Auditorium (Across the street from the ambulance entrance to the ER) 
1st Wednesday 7:30 PM 
Linda Bates-Harnish (215) 545-2242 
Philadelphia County, PA (NE Phila.): 
Survivors of Suicide, Inc. 
Frankford Hospital, Torresdale Campus, Knights & Red Lion Roads, Phila. PA
Gerri Cranford & Rosemarie Manes (215) 545-2242 
4th Monday at 7:30 PM; Conference Rm. 1
New Castle County, DE: 
First Unitarian Church, 730 Halstead Rd., Sharpley, Wilmington, DE 
DE Mental Health Assn. (302) 765-9740 
1st, 3rd, & 5th Mondays 
Camden County, NJ: 
Parents of Suicides 
Church of Eternal Life, 243 W. Olive St. , Westville, NJ 
1st Thursday of each month @ 7:45 p.m. 
Tracy Toner (215) 462-9299 
Barbara Gundersen (856) 307-0331 
Note: Enter through basement by front steps 
Friends & Families of Suicide 
Our Lady of Grace Church, 35 N. White Horse Pike (AKA Rt. 30), Somerdale, NJ 
2nd Tuesday of each month @ 7:45 p.m. 
Tracy Toner (215) 462-9299 and Barbara Gundersen (856) 307-0331 
Note: Enter through basement by front steps 
Mercer County, NJ: 
SOLAS (Sharing Our Loss After Suicide) 
St. Francis Medical Center, 601 Hamilton Avenue, St. Clare Hall, Trenton, NJ 08629 
Barbara Rubel (732) 422-0400 
Meets Monthly 

Ocean County, NJ: 
Survivors of Suicide 
St. Mary's Church, 747 West Bay Avenue, Barnegat, NJ 08005 
609-698-5531 (Rectory) 
Facilitator: Ettye Hurley, RN, CGC 
4th Wednesday; 7:00 PM - 9:00 PM
News from the Bucks County SOS Group/Pat Lufkin

“The sharing at one of our meetings turned to talking about our SOS quilts.  I brought pictures of the quilts and passed them around for all to see and called it ‘Faces of Suicide.’  Then one of our members showed us her own personal quilt that honored her brother.  It was made from fabric collected from various clothes belonging to her brother.  It was absolutely beautiful and meaningful.  This quilt could also be used as a wall hanging.

“Recently my home phone was very busy, actually it was ringing off the hook!  Many students from a local high school called and asked for our SOS Website (phillysos.tripod.com).  It seems that they could get extra credit for reading it, sharing it and bringing in a printout of it.

“NAMI Bucks County sponsored a program on QPR at St. Mary Hospital in Langhorne, PA.  The presenters were Susan Keisling and Paul LeBuffe of Devereux, a certified national trainer on "QPR" (Question, Persuade, Refer), a model of suicide prevention training for professionals. This program benefits family members, providers and individuals interested in suicide prevention in our community.”

Pat is a member of the SOS, Inc. Board of Directors and a support group leader. “QPR” is a widely used and well-regarded intervention technique developed by Paul Quinett, PhD.  Local training is offered by various groups including the Feeling Blue Suicide Prevention Committee. 

Some AFSP Philadelphia Chapter News

Saturday, November 22, 2003 was “National Suicide Survivors Day” and the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention again joined with SOS, Inc. to hold the annual fall conference about suicide loss in Philadelphia.  The daylong conference featured presentations, workshops, and panel discussions on suicide grief and included the national AFSP satellite telecast.  In early November, AFSP also held a fundraising run in University City to benefit all of the many community suicide prevention programs that it supports.

FOR MORE INFORMATION ABOUT SOS AND ITS ACTIVITIES:

CALL (215) 545-2242

E-MAIL PHILLYSOS@HOTMAIL.COM

SOS, INC. WELCOMES DONATIONS

 AND ACCEPTS CONTRIBUTIONS IN MEMORY OF LOST LOVED ONES 
SOS participates in the E-Scrip program through Safeway and Genuardi's Markets.  Designate SOS, Inc. for your United Way contribution.  Our number is 09449.  Our address is: Survivors of Suicide, Inc., 2064 Heather Road, Folcroft, PA 19032 

VISIT PHILLYSOS.TRIPOD.COM FOR UPDATED SOS INFORMATION

Kindly let us know if you no longer wish to receive this newsletter

SOS, Inc.

2064 Heather Road

Folcroft, PA 19032

